Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
HDR Engineering, Inc. - PENSACOLA
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Tuesday, October 25, 2016, 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m., CT
PLACE: Marie K. Young Wedgewood Community Center, 6405 Wagner Road, Pensacola, FL

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) will hold a public information meeting for proposed improvements to State Road (S.R.) 8 / Interstate 10 (I-10) at S.R. 95 (U.S. 29) in Escambia County. The meeting will be held Tuesday, October 25, 2016 from 5:30 p.m. to 6:30 p.m. CDT at the Marie K. Young Wedgewood Community Center, 6405 Wagner Road, Pensacola. The meeting will be an open-house format. FDOT representatives will be available to explain project information, address questions, explain proposed improvements, and receive comments. Maps, drawings, and other project information will be on display. There will not be a formal presentation.
Construction to reconfigure the I-10/U.S. 29 ramps and improve safety (Phase 1 Improvements) is underway and scheduled to be complete spring 2017. FDOT is designing further improvements to the interchange known as the "Ultimate Improvements" to address future capacity, operational, and safety issues which include:
• Construct six new mainline lanes on I-10 through the center of the interchange (requires 6 new bridges).
• Convert existing I-10 mainline bridges to serve as proposed ramps.
• Remove the eastbound I-10 to northbound U.S. 29 loop ramp.
• Construct extended two lane ramps east of the interchange.
• Replace the existing North Palafox and CSX bridges to provide room for the extended ramps on I-10.
• Modify the intersection of Diamond Dairy Road at U.S. 29 to allow access to the eastbound and westbound I-10 ramps from Diamond Dairy Road.
• Construct stormwater ponds.
Right-of-way acquisition and possible relocations are anticipated. Pond site locations have been positioned to minimize clearing of mature oaks. The project is not yet funded for construction in the FDOT Five Year Work Plan.
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT Project Manager, Eric Saggars, P.E., 777 Main Street, Building A, Chipley, FL 32428; (850)415-9001 or via email at esaggars@hntb.com. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager, Eric Saggars, P.E., at 777 Main Street, Building A, Chipley, FL 32428; (850)415-9001 or via email at esaggars@hntb.com. For more information regarding this project or meeting, contact Eric Saggars, P.E., or Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, toll-free at 1(888)638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at ian.satter@dot.state.fl.us.
